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As for the king their father, he abode with his wife, their mother, what while God (to whom belong might and majesty) willed, and they rejoiced in
reunion with each other. The kingship endured unto them and glory and victory, and the king continued to rule with justice and equity, so that the
people loved him and still invoked on him and on his sons length of days and durance; and they lived the most delightsome of lives till there came
to them the Destroyer of Delights and Sunderer of Companies, He who layeth waste the palaces and peopleth the tombs; and this is all that hath
come down to us of the story of the king and his wife and children. Nor," added the vizier, "if this story be a solace and a diversion, is it pleasanter
or more diverting than that of the young man of Khorassan and his mother and sister.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.?
? ? ? ? From mine own land, to visit thee, I came at love's command, For all the distance did forbid,'twixt me and thee that spread..?THE THIEF'S
STORY..Therewithal El Abbas smiled and her verses pleased him. Then he bade the fourth damsel come forward and sing. Now she was from the
land of Morocco and her name was Belekhsha. So she came forward and taking the lute and the psaltery, tightened the strings thereof and smote
thereon in many modes; then returned to the first mode and improvising, sang the following verses:.My flower a marvel on your heads doth show,
ii. 254..Fair fall the maid whose loosened locks her cheeks do overcloud! iii. 191..? ? ? ? ? Read thou my writ and apprehend its purport, for my
case This is and fate hath stricken me with sorrows past allay..? ? ? ? ? Or if to me "I'm absent" thou sayest, "'Tis a lie," My heart replies,
bewildered 'twixt doubt and certainty..138. Hind Daughter of En Numan and El Hejjaj dclxxxi.? ? ? ? ? Think not, my lords, that I forget: the case
is still the same. When such a fever fills the heart, what leach can make it whole?.? ? ? ? ? z. The Stolen Purse dcv.Moreover, he assembled the
sages and the theologians and the sons of the kings and devised with them and asked them questions and problems and examined with them into
many things of all fashions that might direct him to well-doing in the kingly office; and he questioned them also of subtleties and religious
obligations and of the laws of the kingdom and the fashions of administration and of that which it behoveth the king to do of looking into the affairs
of the people and repelling the enemy [from the realm] and fending off his malice with war; wherefore the people's contentment redoubled and
their joy in that which God the Most High had vouchsafed them of his elevation to the kingship over them. So he upheld the ordinance of the realm
and the affairs thereof abode established upon the accepted customs..Foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife, The, ii. 61..4. The Three Apples
lxviii.AND BOULAC EDITIONS OF THE ARABIC TEXT OF.? ? ? ? ? A dark affair thou littest up with Islam and with proof Quenchedst the
flaming red-coals of error and dismay..Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..When the king heard this, he
said, 'This proof sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a
candle and saw [the scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread.
Therewithal the king fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had delivered the prince from all these perils and from the
stresses that he had undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in
which case sore repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer, "he was not saved but because his term was
deferred, and on like wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a period which I shall accomplish, and I trust
in God the Most High that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".? ? ? ? ? Thou taught'st me what I cannot bear; afflicted sore am
I; Yea, thou hast wasted me away with rigour and despite..Then she turned to the old man who had delivered her from the pit and prayed for him
and gave him presents galore and among them a myriad of money; (9) and they all departed from her, except her husband. When she was alone
with him, she made him draw near unto her and rejoiced in his coming and gave him the choice of abiding with her. Moreover, she assembled the
people of the city and set out to them his virtue and worth and counselled them to invest him with the charge of their governance and besought
them to make him king over them. They fell in with her of this and he became king and took up his abode amongst them, whilst she gave herself up
to her religious exercises and abode with her husband on such wise as she was with him aforetime. (10) Nor," added the vizier, "is this story, O
king of the time, more extraordinary or more delightful than that of the journeyman and the girl whose belly he slit and fled.".'Thou liest, O
accursed one,' cried the king and bade lay hands on him and clap him in irons. Then he turned to the two youths, his sons, and strained them to his
breast, weeping sore and saying, 'O all ye who are present of cadis and assessors and officers of state, know that these twain are my sons and that
this is my wife and the daughter of my father's brother; for that I was king aforetime in such a region.' And he recounted to them his history from
beginning to end, nor is there aught of profit in repetition; whereupon the folk cried out with weeping and lamentation for the stress of that which
they heard of marvellous chances and that rare story. As for the king's wife, he caused carry her into his palace and lavished upon her and upon her
sons all that behoved and beseemed them of bounties, whilst the folk flocked to offer up prayers for him and give him joy of [his reunion with] his
wife and children..So the young man went to his lodging and fetching a purse, returned to the girl's owner and counted out to him the price
aforesaid, whilst the draper was between them. Then said he, "Bring her forth;" but the other answered, "She cannot come forth at this present; but
be thou my guest the rest of this day and night, and on the morrow thou shall take thy slave-girl and go in the protection of God." The youth fell in
with him of this and he carried him to his house, where, after a little, he let bring meat and wine, and they [ate and] drank. Then said Noureddin to
the girl's owner, "I beseech thee bring me the damsel, for that I bought her not but for the like of this time." So he arose and [going in to the girl],
said to her, "O Sitt el Milan, the young man hath paid down thy price and we have bidden him hither; so he hath come to our dwelling and we have
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entertained him, and he would fain have thee be present with him.".? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the Merchant's Wife dxci.? ? ? ? ? Ramazan in
my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er Have I eaten of flesh, save in public (57) it were..? ? ? ? ? Unto its pristine lustre your land returned and more,
Whenas ye came, dispelling the gloom that whiles it wore..Then she sent to acquaint her father with this; whereupon the king called Abou Temam
to him and said to him, 'Thou camest not but to see my daughter. Why, then, hast thou not looked upon her?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'I saw
everything.' And the king said, 'Why didst thou not take somewhat of that which thou sawest of jewels and the like? For they were set for thee.' But
he answered, 'It behoveth me not to put out my hand to aught that is not mine.' When the king heard his speech, he gave him a sumptuous dress of
honour and loved him exceedingly and said to him, 'Come, look at this pit.' So Abou Temam went up [to the mouth of the pit] and looked, and
behold, it was full of heads of men; and the king said to him, 'These are the heads of ambassadors, whom I slew, for that I saw them without loyalty
to their masters, and I was used, whenas I saw an ambassador without breeding, (123) to say, "He who sent him is less of breeding than he, for that
the messenger is the tongue of him who sendeth him and his breeding is of his master's breeding; and whoso is on this wise, it befitteth not that he
be akin to me." (124) So, because of this, I used to put the messengers to death; but, as for thee, thou hast overcome us and won my daughter, of the
excellence of thy breeding; so be of good heart, for she is thy master's.' Then he sent him back to king Ilan Shah with presents and rarities and a
letter, saying, 'This that I have done is in honour of thee and of thine ambassador.'.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Enchanted Youth xxi.Next morning, he
again took up the bier and went round with it as before, in quest of alms. Presently, the master of police, who was of those who had given alms on
account of the supposed dead man on the previous day, met him; so he was angered and fell on the porters and beat them and took the [supposed]
dead body, saying, 'I will bury him and earn the reward [of God].' (35) So his men took him up and carrying him to the prefecture, fetched
grave-diggers, who dug him a grave. Then they bought him a shroud and perfumes (36) and fetched an old man of the quarter, to wash him. So he
recited over him [the appointed prayers and portions of the Koran] and laying him on the bench, washed him and shrouded him. After he had
shrouded him, he voided; (37) so he renewed the washing and went away to make his ablutions, (38) whilst all the folk departed, likewise, to make
the [obligatory] ablution, previously to the funeral..90. The Devout Prince cccci.89. Firous and his Wife dclxxv.? ? ? ? ? p. The Foxes and the Wolf
dccccxxi.When they knew that there was left him no estate that the king might covet, they feared lest he be brought to release him, by the incidence
of the vizier's [good] counsel upon the king's heart, and he return to his former case, so should their plots be marred and their ranks degraded, for
that they knew that the king would have need of that which he had known from that man nor would forget that wherewith he was familiar in him.
Now it befell that a certain man of corrupt purpose (78) found a way to the perversion of the truth and a means of glozing over falsehood and
adorning it with a semblance of fair-seeming and there proceeded from him that wherewith the hearts of the folk were occupied, and their minds
were corrupted by his lying tales; for that he made use of Indian subtleties and forged them into a proof for the denial of the Maker, the Creator,
extolled be His might and exalted be He! Indeed, God is exalted and magnified above the speech of the deniers. He avouched that it is the planets
(79) that order the affairs of all creatures and he set down twelve mansions to twelve signs [of the Zodiac] and made each sign thirty degrees, after
the number of the days of the month, so that in twelve mansions there are three hundred and threescore [degrees], after the number of the days of
the year; and he wrought a scheme, wherein he lied and was an infidel and denied [God]. Then he got possession of the king's mind and the enviers
and haters aided him against the vizier and insinuated themselves into his favour and corrupted his counsel against the vizier, so that he suffered of
him that which he suffered and he banished him and put him away..Meanwhile, the woman went out at hazard and donning devotee's apparel, fared
on without ceasing, till she came to a city and found the king's deputies dunning the towns-folk for the tribute, out of season. Presently, she saw a
man, whom they were pressing for the tribute; so she enquired of his case and being acquainted therewith, paid down the thousand dirhems for him
and delivered him from beating; whereupon he thanked her and those who were present. When he was set free, he accosted her and besought her to
go with him to his dwelling. So she accompanied him thither and supped with him and passed the night. When the night darkened on him, his soul
prompted him to evil, for that which he saw of her beauty and loveliness, and he lusted after her and required her [of love]; but she repelled him
and bade him fear God the Most High and reminded him of that which she had done with him of kindness and how she had delivered him from
beating and humiliation..21. Kemerezzeman and Budour clxx.Selim abode in the governance, invested with the sultanate, and ruled the people a
whole year, after which he returned to El Mensoureh and sojourned there another year. And he [and his wife] ceased not to go from city to city and
abide in this a year and that a year, till he was vouchsafed children and they grew up, whereupon he appointed him of his sons, who was found
fitting, to be his deputy in [one] kingdom [and abode himself in the other]; and he lived, he and his wife and children, what while God the Most
High willed. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this story rarer or more extraordinary than that of the king of Hind and his wronged and
envied vizier.".? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant's Wife and the Parrot dlxxix."There was once a man, a merchant, who was fortunate in trade, and at one
time his [every] dirhem profited [him] fifty. Presently, his luck turned against him and he knew it not; so he said in himself, 'I have wealth galore,
yet do I weary myself and go round about from country to country; I were better abide in my own country and rest myself in my house from this
travail and affliction and sell and buy at home.' Then he made two parts of his money, with one whereof he bought wheat in summer, saying, 'When
the winter cometh, I will sell it at a great profit.' But, when the winter came, wheat became at half the price for which he had bought it, whereat he
was sore concerned and left it till the next year. However, next year, the price fell yet lower and one of his friends said to him, 'Thou hast no luck in
this wheat; so do thou sell it at whatsoever price.' Quoth the merchant, 'This long while have I profited and it is allowable that I lose this time. God
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is all- knowing! If it abide [with me] half a score years, I will not sell it save at a profit.'.After this came the horseman, who had taken Abou Sabir's
wife, and complained of her to the king that she would not give him possession of herself, avouching that she was his wife. The king bade bring her
before him, that he might hear her speech and pronounce judgment upon her. So the horseman came with her before him, and when the king saw
her, he knew her and taking her from her ravisher, bade put the latter to death. Then he became aware of the troops, that they murmured against
him and spoke of him as a tyrant; so he turned to his officers and viziers and said to them, 'As for me, by God the Great, I am not the king's brother!
Nay, I am but one whom the king imprisoned upon a word he heard from me and used every day to taunt me therewith. Ye think that I am the
king's brother; but I am Abou Sabir and God hath given me the kingship in virtue of my patience. As for the king who sought protection of me and
I despoiled him, it was he who first wronged me, for that he despoiled me aforetime and drove me forth of my native land and banished me,
without due [cause]; wherefore I requited him with that which he had done to me, in the way of lawful vengeance. As for the thieves who proffered
repentance, there was no repentance for them with me, for that they began upon me with foul [dealing] and waylaid me by the road and despoiled
me and took my good and my sons. Now these two boys, that I took of them and whom ye deemed slaves, are my very sons; so I avenged myself
on the thieves of that which they did with me aforetime and requited them with equity. As for the horseman whom I slew, the woman I took from
him was my wife and he took her by force, but God the Most High hath restored her [to me]; so this was my right, and my deed that I have done
was just, albeit ye, [judging] by the outward of the matter, deemed that I had done this by way of tyranny.' When the folk heard this, they marvelled
and fell prostrate before him; and they redoubled in esteem for him and exceeding affection and excused themselves to him, marvelling at that
which God had done with him and how He had given him the kingship by reason of his longsuffering and his patience and how he had raised
himself by his patience from the bottom of the pit to the throne of the kingdom, what while God cast down the [late] king from the throne into the
pit. (109) Then Abou Sabir foregathered with his wife and said to her, 'How deemest thou of the fruit of patience and its sweetness and the fruit of
haste and its bitterness? Verily, all that a man doth of good and evil, he shall assuredly abide.' On like wise, O king," continued the young treasurer,
"it behoveth thee to practise patience, whenas it is possible to thee, for that patience is of the fashion of the noble, and it is the chiefest of their
reliance, especially for kings.".The Sixth Night of the Month.Now the children had entered the coppice, to make water, and there was there a forest
of trees, wherein, if a horseman entered, he might wander by the week, [before finding his way out], for none knew the first thereof from the last.
So the boys entered therein and knew not how they should return and went astray in that wood, to an end that was willed of God the Most High,
whilst their father sought them, but found them not. So he returned to their mother and they abode weeping for their children. As for these latter,
when they entered the wood, it swallowed them up and they went wandering in it many days, knowing not where they had entered, till they came
forth, at another side, upon the open country..When the king heard this story, he said, "How like is this to our own case!" Then he bade the vizier
retire to his lodging; so he withdrew to his house and on the morrow he abode at home [till the king should summon him to his presence.].This
story pleased King Shah Bekht and he marvelled thereat; but the vizier said to him, "This story is not more extraordinary than that of the rich man
who married his fair daughter to the poor old man." The king's mind was occupied with the [promised] story and he bade the vizier withdraw to his
lodging. So he [returned to his house and] abode there the rest of the night and the whole of the following day..Thereupon they all dismounted and
putting off that which was upon them of harness of war, came before El Abbas and tendered him allegiance and sued for his protection. So he held
his hand from them and bade them gather together the spoils. Then he took the riches and the slaves and the camels, and they all became his
liege-men and his retainers, to the number (according to that which is said) of fifty thousand horse. Moreover, the folk heard of him and flocked to
him from all sides; whereupon he divided [the spoil amongst them] and gave gifts and abode thus three days, and there came presents to him. Then
he bade set out for Akil's abiding-place; so they fared on six days and on the seventh day they came in sight of the camp. El Abbas bade his man
Aamir forego him and give Akil the glad news of his cousin's coming. So he rode on to the camp and going in to Akil, gave him the glad news of
Zuheir's slaughter and the conquest of his tribe..Fair patience practise, for thereon still followeth content, iii. 116..On this wise we abode a whole
year, at the end of which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the
next month, behold, a little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who
giveth thee to know that the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her and those who are with her, six-and-twenty
slave-girls, on such a day at Deir et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou
mayst do with her and how thou mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her money and spend it upon her, for that this is the
time of manhood." (187) Quoth I, "I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest
thou cast me into stress." Quoth he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went away, leaving me in concern [on her
account]..'There was once an old man renowned for roguery, and he went, he and his mates, to one of the markets and stole thence a parcel of
stuffs. Then they separated and returned each to his quarter. Awhile after this, the old man assembled a company of his fellows and one of them
pulled out a costly piece of stuff and said, "Will any one of you sell this piece of stuff in its own market whence it was stolen, that we may confess
his [pre-eminence in] sharping?" Quoth the old man, "I will;" and they said, "Go, and God the Most High prosper thee!".SINDBAD THE SAILOR
AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..43. Ibn es Semmak and Er Reshid dlxviii.? ? ? ? ? In glory's raiment clad, by thee the stars of heaven are shamed
And in amaze the full moon stares to see thy goodlihead..? ? ? ? ? No good's in life (to the counsel list of one who's purpose-whole,) An if thou be
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not drunken still and gladden not thy soul..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother xxxiii.The servant said no more to him, but,
when it was morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble
together and acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they
assembled together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they
said, 'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy
household, we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and
he said to them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again this night and
lie down, as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.So the prince's father and his uncle and his
mother and the grandees of the realm repaired to his tomb and the princess made lamentation over him, crying aloud. She abode by the tomb a
whole month; then she let fetch painters and caused them limn her portraiture and that of the king's son. Moreover, she set down in writing their
story and that which had befallen them of perils and afflictions and set it [together with the pictures], at the head of the tomb; and after a little, they
departed from the place. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary, O king of the age, than the story of the fuller and his wife and the
trooper and what passed between them.".? ? ? ? ? f. The Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince dccccv.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? How many an one, with loss
of wealth, hath turned mine enemy!.The following story occupies the last five Nights (cxcv-cc) of the unfinished Calcutta Edition of 1814-18. The
only other text of it known to me is that published by Monsieur Langles (Paris, 1814), as an appendix to his Edition of the Voyages of Sindbad, and
of this I have freely availed myself in making the present translation, comparing and collating with it the Calcutta (1814-18) Text and filling up and
correcting omissions and errors that occur in the latter. In the Calcutta (1814-18) Text this story (Vol. II. pp. 367-378) is immediately succeeded by
the Seven Voyages of Sindbad (Vol. II. pp. 378-458), which conclude the work..50. El Melik en Nasir and the Three Masters of Police dciii.? ? ? ?
? O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, Hadst them but tasted my spirit's grief, thou wouldst excuse me still..They gave not over
drinking and carousing till the middle of the night, when the Khalif said to his host, "O my brother, hast thou in thy heart a wish thou wouldst have
accomplished or a regret thou wouldst fain do away?" "By Allah," answered he, "there is no regret in my heart save that I am not gifted with
dominion and the power of commandment and prohibition, so I might do what is in my mind!" Quoth the Khalif, "For God's sake, O my brother,
tell me what is in thy mind!" And Aboulhusn said, "I would to God I might avenge myself on my neighbours, for that in my neighbourhood is a
mosque and therein four sheikhs, who take it ill, whenas there cometh a guest to me, and vex me with talk and molest me in words and threaten me
that they will complain of me to the Commander of the Faithful, and indeed they oppress me sore, and I crave of God the Most High one day's
dominion, that I may beat each of them with four hundred lashes, as well as the Imam of the mosque, and parade them about the city of Baghdad
and let call before them, 'This is the reward and the least of the reward of whoso exceedeth [in talk] and spiteth the folk and troubleth on them their
joys.' This is what I wish and no more.".55. The Poor Man and his Generous Friend dcxliii.Then said the king, "How long wilt thou beguile us with
thy prate, O youth? But now the hour of thy slaughter is come." And he bade crucify him upon the gibbet. [So they carried him to the place of
execution] and were about to hoist him up [upon the cross,] when, behold, the captain of the thieves, who had found him and reared him, (141)
came up at that moment and asked what was that assembly and [the cause of] the crowds gathered there. They told him that a servant of the king
had committed a great crime and that he was about to put him to death. So the captain of the thieves pressed forward and looking upon the prisoner,
knew him, whereupon he went up to him and embraced him and clipped him and fell to kissing him upon his mouth. Then said he, "This is a boy
whom I found under such a mountain, wrapped in a gown of brocade, and I reared him and he fell to stopping the way with us. One day, we set
upon a caravan, but they put us to flight and wounded some of us and took the boy and went their way. From that day to this I have gone round
about the lands in quest of him, but have not lighted on news of him [till now;] and this is he.".? ? ? ? ? But, when from home it fares, forthright all
glory it attains And 'twixt the eyelid and the eye incontinent 'tis dight..104. El Amin and his Uncle Ibrahim ben el Mehdi ccccxviii.First Officer's
Story, The, ii. 122..36. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Bean-Seller ccxcix.? ? ? ? ? Love's slave, I keep my troth with them; but, when they vowed,
Fate made itself Urcoub, (16) whom never oath could bind..Now the merchant their father lay asleep in the ship, and the crying of the boys troubled
him; so he rose to call out to them [and silence them] and let the purse [with the thousand dinars therein] fall among the bales of merchandise. He
sought for it and finding it not, buffeted his head and seized upon the boys, saying, 'None took the purse but you. Ye were playing about the bales,
so ye might steal somewhat, and there was none here but you.' Then he took a staff and laying hold of the children, fell to beating them and
flogging them, whilst they wept, and the sailors came round about them and said, 'The boys of this island are all thieves and robbers.' Then, of the
greatness of the merchant's wrath, he swore that, if they brought not out the purse, he would drown them in the sea; so when [by reason of their
denial] his oath became binding upon him, he took the two boys and lashing them [each] to a bundle of reeds, cast them into the sea..When the
evening evened, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said, "It is well. Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? Whenas
the burdens all were bounden on and shrill The camel-leader's call rang out across the air,.Appointed Term, Of the, i. 147..Sindbad the Sailor and
Hindbad the Porter, iii. 199..Governor, Story of the Man of Khorassan, his Son and his, i. 218..Money-Changer and the Ass, The Sharpers, the, ii.
41..A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat, (133) behold, a
man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity, for the love of
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God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some days after this, there came to her a messenger and
gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she came to the appointed place,
the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none therein, but saw the
[place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third beds..When the
messenger came to King Azadbekht and he read the letter and the present was laid before him, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and occupied
himself with eating and drinking, hour after hour. But the chief Vizier of his Viziers came to him and said, "0 king, know that Isfehend the Vizier is
thine enemy, for that his soul liketh not that which thou hast done with him, and the message that he hath sent thee [is a trick; so] rejoice thou not
therein, neither be thou deluded by the sweetness of his words and the softness of his speech." The king hearkened [not] to his Vizier's speech, but
made light of the matter and presently, [dismissing it from his thought], busied himself with that which he was about of eating and drinking and
merrymaking and delight.Then she arose and going in to the king, found him with his head between his knees, and he lamenting. So she sat down
by him awhile and bespoke him with soft words and said to him, 'Indeed, O my son, thou consumest mine entrails, for that these [many] days thou
hast not mounted to horse, and thou lamentest and I know not what aileth thee.' 'O my mother,' answered he, '[this my chagrin] is due to yonder
accursed woman, of whom I still deemed well and who hath done thus and thus.' Then he related to her the whole story from first to last, and she
said to him, 'This thy concern is on account of a worthless woman.' Quoth he, 'I was but considering by what death I should slay them, so the folk
may [be admonished by their fate and] repent.' And she said, 'O my son, beware of haste, for it engendereth repentance and the slaying of them will
not escape [thee]. When thou art assured of this affair, do what thou wilt.' 'O my mother,' rejoined he; 'there needeth no assurance concerning him
for whom she despatched her eunuch and he fetched him.'.No good's in life (to the counsel list of one who's purpose-whole), i. 28..A white one,
from her sheath of tresses now laid bare, ii. 291..Then she changed the measure and the mode and sang the following verses:.They lighted down
without the place and when they arose in the morning, they saw a populous and goodly city, fair of seeming and great, abounding in trees and
streams and fruits and wide of suburbs. So the young man said to his sister Selma, 'Abide thou here in thy place, till I enter the city and examine it
and make assay of its people and seek out a place which we may buy and whither we may remove. If it befit us, we will take up our abode therein,
else will we take counsel of departing elsewhither.' Quoth she, 'Do this, trusting in the bounty of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and in
His blessing.'.? ? ? ? ? I supplicate Him, who parted us and doomed Our separation, that we may meet again..Reshid (Haroun er) and the Woman of
the Barmecides, i. 57..81. Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi cccxcii.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Chief of the Boulac Police cccxliv.?STORY
OF THE SINGER AND THE DRUGGIST..51. The Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving cccxlviii.Quoth En Numan, "What
prompted thee to keep faith, the case being as thou sayest?" "O king," answered the Arab, "it was my religion." And En Numan said, "What is thy
religion?" "The Christian," replied the other. Quoth the king, "Expound it unto me." [So the Tai expounded it to him] and En Numan became a
Christian. (174).When she had made an end of her song, she wept till she made the bystanders weep and the Lady Zubeideh condoled with her and
said to her, "God on thee, O Sitt el Milah, sing us somewhat, so we may hearken to thee." "Hearkening and obedience," answered the damsel and
sang the following verses:.17. The Hedgehog and the Pigeons clii.An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii. 192..King and his
Chamberlain's Wife, The, ii. 53..11. The Voyages of Sindbad the Sailor ccxliv.Then he returned to the city and forgot the youth; so the servants
went in to him and said to him, 'O king, if thou keep silence concerning yonder youth, who would have slain thee, all thy servants will presume
upon thee, and indeed the folk talk of this matter.' With this the king waxed wroth and saying, 'Fetch him hither,' commanded the headsman to
strike off his head. So they [brought the youth and] bound his eyes; and the headsman stood at his head and said to the king, 'By thy leave, O my
lord, I will strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Stay, till I look into his affair. Needs must I put him to death and the slaying of him will not
escape [me].' So he restored him to the prison and there he abode till it should be the king's will to put him to death..? ? ? ? ? Were I cut off,
beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for ever my wakeful lids would flee..So she gave him all that she possessed and he sold it and
paid the rest of her price; after which there remained to him a hundred dirhems. These he spent and lay that night with the damsel in all delight of
life, and his soul was like to fly for joy; but when he arose in the morning, he sat weeping and the damsel said to him, 'What aileth thee to weep?'
And he said, 'I know not if my father be dead, and he hath none other heir but myself; and how shall I win to him, seeing I have not a dirhem?'
Quoth she, 'I have a bracelet; do thou sell it and buy small pearls with the price. Then bray them and fashion them into great pearls, and thereon
thou shalt gain much money, wherewith we may make our way to thy country.' So he took the bracelet and repairing to a goldsmith, said to him,
'Break up this bracelet and sell it.' But he said, 'The king seeketh a good (183) bracelet; I will go to him and bring thee the price thereof.' So he
carried the bracelet to the Sultan and it pleased him greatly, by reason of the goodliness of its workmanship. Then he called an old woman, who
was in his palace, and said to her, 'Needs must I have the mistress of this bracelet, though but for a single night, or I shall die.' And the old woman
answered, 'I will bring her to thee.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? nb. Story of the Old Sharper dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's
pure desire, Moan'st thou as moan the doves and is thy heart for doubt on fire?.The vizier obeyed the king's commandment and going out from
before him, [returned to his own house. When it was night, he took his elder daughter and carried her up to the king; and when she came into his
presence,] she wept; whereupon quoth he to her, 'What causeth thee weep? Indeed, it was thou who willedst this.' And she answered, saying, 'I
weep not but for longing after my little sister; for that, since we grew up, I and she, I have never been parted from her till this day; so, if it please
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the king to send for her, that I may look on her and take my fill of her till the morning, this were bounty and kindness of the king.'.?STORY OF
THE THREE MEN AND OUR LORD JESUS..So the thief entered, he and the husband; and when they were both in the chamber, she locked on
them the door, which was a stout one, and said to the thief, 'Out on thee, O fool! Thou hast fallen [into the trap] and now I have but to cry out and
the officers of the police will come and take thee and thou wilt lose thy life, O Satan!' Quoth he, 'Let me go forth;' and she said, 'Thou art a man and
I am a woman; and in thy hand is a knife and I am afraid of thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the knife from me.' So she took the knife from him and said to
her husband, 'Art thou a woman and he a man? Mar his nape with beating, even as he did with thee; and if he put out his hand to thee, I will cry out
and the police will come and take him and cut him in sunder.' So the husband said to him, 'O thousand-horned, (248) O dog, O traitor, I owe thee a
deposit, (249) for which thou dunnest me.' And he fell to beating him grievously with a stick of live-oak, whilst he called out to the woman for help
and besought her of deliverance; but she said, 'Abide in thy place till the morning, and thou shalt see wonders.' And her husband beat him within
the chamber, till he [well- nigh] made an end of him and he swooned away..So she sent for him in private and said to him, 'I purpose to do thee a
service, so thou canst but keep a secret.' He promised her all that she desired and she discovered to him her secret in the matter of her daughter,
saying, 'I will marry thee to her and commit to thee the governance of her affair and make thee king and ruler over this city.' He thanked her and
promised to uphold all that she should order him, and she said to him, 'Go forth to such an one of the neighbouring provinces privily.' So he went
forth and on the morrow she made ready bales and gear and presents and bestowed on him a great matter, all of which they loaded on the backs of
camels..Queen Es Shubha rejoiced in this with an exceeding delight and said, 'Well done! By Allah, there is none surpasseth thee.' Tuhfeh kissed
the earth, then returned to her place and improvised on the tuberose, saying:.Then he bade lodge him near himself and was bountiful to him and
took him apart and said to him, 'Expound to me the story of the phial and whence then knewest that the water therein was that of a man, and he a
stranger and a Jew, and that his ailment was indigestion?' ' It is well,' answered the weaver. ' Thou must know that we people of Persia are skilled in
physiognomy (23) and I saw the woman to be rosy-cheeked, blue-eyed and tall. Now these attributes belong to women who are enamoured of a
man and are distraught for love of him; (24) moreover, I saw her consumed [with anxiety]; wherefore I knew that the patient was her husband. As
for his strangerhood, I observed that the woman's attire differed from that of the people of the city, wherefore I knew that she was a stranger; and in
the mouth of the phial I espied a yellow rag, (25) whereby I knew that the patient was a Jew and she a Jewess. Moreover, she came to me on the
first day [of the week]; (26) and it is the Jews' custom to take pottages (27) and meats that have been dressed overnight (28) and eat them on the
Sabbath day, (29) hot and cold, and they exceed in eating; wherefore indigestion betideth them. On this wise I was directed and guessed that which
thou hast heard.'
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